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Re: LD 1139, An Act to Provide Funding/or Essential Services for Victims a/Crimes 

Greetings Senator Carney and Representative Kuhn, 

I am writing today to testify in support of LD 1139, An Act to Provide Funding for 
Essential Services for Victims of Crimes. 

This bill would respond to the drastic reduction of federal funds from the Victims of Crime Act 
("VOCA") as well as the instability of the current federal govenm1ent's future funding of VOCA. 
The Office of the Attorney General ("OAG") is concerned with the potential significant impact on 
cuts to vital services provided to victims by a range of service providers and to victim witness 
advocacy services provided by my office and other prosecutorial offices across the state. 

First, there are a number of service providers who utilize VOCA funds for a range of important 
services for victims of crime. Organizations like MECASA, MCEDV, and Pine Tree Legal provide 
services that support victims as they move forward. The work of these providers is meaningful to 
those who have been victimized. 

Second, the OAG receives VOCA funding that supports a Victim Witness Advocate ("VW A") 
coordinator position, which provides training and technical assistance to VW As across the state, 
and that supports three VW As in the OAG Criminal Division, who work directly with victims to 
carry out victims rights services required by statute. Further, a small amount of VOCA funding 
supports VWA services in six of the eight prosecutorial districts. We appreciate the Governor's 
inclusion of funding for this purpose in the bie1mial budget but that funding has not yet been 
approved. 




